
From: Neitzel, Grant D - DNR 
Sent: Wednesday, February 24, 2021 3:50 PM 
To: Sellwood, Stephen 
Cc: Janigo, Todd 
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Belknap & Clough - closure packet revisions 

Steve, 

The DNR has reviewed the information you provided in your email below on December 18, 2020, which 
was in response to the DNR’s request for an evaluation of emerging contaminants, including PFAS. 
Based on the information you provided, the DNR will not be requiring your client to sample for PFAS 
compounds at the City of Superior – Belknap & Clough Intersection site (BRRTS #03-16-560358). Should 
new information be received in the future, this decision may be reevaluated by the DNR at that time. 
Please let me know if there are any questions or concerns. 

 
Thanks, 
Grant 

 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 

 

Grant Neitzel 
Phone: (715) 919-7238 
grant.neitzel@wisconsin.gov 

 

From: Sellwood, Stephen <SSellwood@trccompanies.com> 
Sent: Friday, December 18, 2020 3:19 PM 
To: Neitzel, Grant D - DNR <grant.neitzel@wisconsin.gov> 
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Belknap & Clough - closure packet revisions 

Grant, 

The revised closure form page you requested is attached. 
 

Regarding emerging contaminants: 
The release that was investigated at this site (BRRTS #03-16-560358) is associated with a former 
petroleum underground storage tank. Emerging contaminants, such as PFAS compounds, are not 
associated with petroleum releases. Based on the historic and current use of the site as highway right- 
of-way, there is no reason to suspect the presence of emerging contaminants at the site. As a result, our 
site investigation appropriately included petroleum compounds as contaminants of concern and did not 
include emerging contaminants. 

 
Please let me know if you need any additional information. 

Steve 

Stephen Sellwood, PG (WI, IN, TN) 
Senior Hydrogeologist 
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